The Regular Meeting Of The Board Of Commissioners Of The Town Of Lake Lure Met In The Town Hall, August 14, 1962, 7:30 P.M.

All Members were present:

J.Paul Wilson, Mayor W.E.Franks, Sr., Comm. Sidney E.Nelon, Comm.

The Meeting was called to order by the Mayor.

Mr.Steinhardt, a new resident of Lake Lure, was a visitor.

Mr. Steinhardt discussed the operation of the Beach and admission for guests in cottages and Motels.

No decision was made as to the amount to be assessed each cottage group or Motels. The question was tabled until a spring meeting of 1963 before the tourist season opens.

The clerk was instructed to Call Mr. Hill, the district Water Engineer to confer with the Town Board about another well for additional water supply for the Town.

The Board agreed to donate \$150.00 for a Labor Day Program provided a special program is planned by the lowal civic groups.

The Town Board unanimously agreed to pay Mr. Lester Toms \$57.00 for additional cat fish which were placed in the Lake.

No other business the meeting adjourned.

Blanche Bliles

Morran